
Main Event – April 8, 2014:
How The Mighty Have Fallen
Main  Event
Date: April 8, 2014
Location: CajunDome, Lafayette, Louisiana
Commentators: Tom Phillips, Byron Saxton

This is a show I’ve wanted to do since I heard the main event announced
at the Raw after Wrestlemania. The company was on fire at this point and
they were smart enough to put a huge match on the Network to get people
to watch. The main event of….well of Main Event is Shield vs. Wyatt
Family III. Not bad for the C show. Let’s get to it.

We open with a long recap from Raw where Shield turned face to save Bryan
from the Authority. Everyone in the building knew that was coming and
they went nuts for it anyway.

Opening sequence.

Shield vs. Wyatt Family

Now this is how you open a show. The fireflies aren’t a thing for Wyatt
yet and it really does take something away from the entrance. Ambrose and
Rowan get things going and Dean slaps the mask off his face. Rowan shoves
him down but gets caught by a jumping back elbow to the jaw. Rollins
comes in to help with a double suplex for two before hammering away on
the big man. He even grabs Erick’s beard to take him into the corner. Why
has no one ever thought of that before?

Rollins tries a crucifix but swings around and drags Erick down into a
Koji Clutch. The other Wyatts come in for a save and we have a staredown.
Back from a break with Bray hitting a gutbuster on Seth for two. Rowan
comes in again and steps on Seth’s head before getting two off a belly to
back suplex. Off to Harper who pulls Seth out of the corner, only to have
him backflip to his feet and send Luke face first into the middle buckle.
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The hot tag brings in Reigns to start cleaning house. It’s quickly off to
Ambrose for a reverse 3D but Harper is up at two. A big boot takes Dean’s
head off for two more and the Wyatts take over again. Dean tries biting
Rowan’s finger but gets caught in a side slam for his efforts. Harper
comes in and drives Ambrose back into the corner so the Family can keep
hammering away.

Dean is sent to the ropes and tries to skin the cat but Rowan kicks him
to the floor and we take another break. One of the commercials is for the
Warrior DVD which still makes me shake my head given the news that would
break about three hours later. Back with Harper Gator Rollins Ambrose but
getting caught in a jawbreaker. Harper pops back up though and slams Dean
down to stop a hot tag attempt.

Wyatt comes in to stay on the bad back before it’s off to Rowan for a
bearhug. Dean fights out and grabs a sleeper, only to have Harper make a
save. Some stiff uppercuts put Ambrose on the ropes but he finally comes
back with the Rebound Clothesline. Bray stops another hot tag attempt but
charges into a pair of boots in the corner. Dean goes up top, only to
have Wyatt load up a superplex. That’s countered as well though and Dean
tries a top rope ax handle but gets caught in a release Rock Bottom.

Rollins and Reigns come in for the save and everything breaks down again.
Harper throws Reigns over the announcers’ table as Dean counters Sister
Abigail into a rollup for a very close two. Ambrose scores with a DDT and
makes the hot tag to Rollins. He dropkicks both minions to the floor and
hits huge flip dives to knock them both down.

Back in and Seth is backdropped to the apron where he kicks Bray in the
face and hits a standing Sliced Bread #2 for a near fall on Rowan.
Ambrose breaks up a Harper powerbomb attempt but Bray knocks him outside.
The Superman Punch drops Bray and Rollins kicks both monsters in the
head. The Apron Kick drills Harper and Rollins hits the springboard knee
to Rowan’s head, setting up the Dirty Deeds for the pin on Erick at
19:33.

Rating: A-. Great six man tag here as they went for the hot wrestling
match instead of the war to give it a nice change of pace from the



Elimination Chamber classic. These teams could have fought for years and
it would have stayed awesome with the matches being this good. It’s
awesome to see the Shield get a win, especially when they were coming off
the huge turn the night before.

Ambrose faints after the match in a Flair Flip. Renee Young comes in for
an interview and Rollins says no one can stop the team when they’re
united. Ambrose starts coughing and says the others have to do the promo.
Young asks about them saving Bryan and Ambrose says the Authority found
out what happens when you test the Shield.

The Authority called them anonymous but Rollins insists they’re anything
but that. Reigns hits on Renee a bit and asks the crowd if he has a name.
He was the guy that speared HHH on Raw and he’s standing right here.
Rollins talks about being prepared for war and calls the Authority the
greatest injustice in WWE. They’ll fire the final shot and win this war.
Believe that. DANG these guys were awesome.

Adam Rose is coming. He was always destined for comedy relief and there’s
nothing wrong with that.

We see some of the mainstream coverage of the Streak ending.

Video on the history of Wrestlemania set to Celebrate by Kid Rock. This
turns into a montage of WWE clips with maybe half of them being from
Wrestlemania.

Thank You video for the fans. That’s still awesome.

Jack Swagger vs. Dolph Ziggler

Zeb rants about Cesaro turning on them last night, thus confirming his
thoughts about immigrants. Ziggler nails a great dropkick to start but
Jack takes him down and hits a quick Vader Bomb for two. Dolph comes back
with a running cross body and some right hands in the corner, only to
have Swagger chop block him down. Another Vader Bomb attempt hits boots
but Jack grabs the Patriot Lock. That goes nowhere and Ziggler gets two
off the Fameasser. The running DDT gets the same but Ziggler tries to get
a bit too fast and is thrown into the Patriot Lock for the submission at



4:07.

Rating: C-. This was fast paced while it lasted but it didn’t have the
time to go anywhere. I was expecting this to go on until the end of the
show but I kind of like them having a third match instead. Swagger works
a lot better as a face, even though he’s doing a lot of the same stuff.

Clip of Rusev debuting (again) last night.

Sin Cara vs. Alexander Rusev

Kick, slam, Accolade, 47 seconds. He would lose the Alexander in a few
months.

Overall Rating: B+. Man it’s amazing how far WWE has fallen in the five
months since Wrestlemania season. This was a hot show with a great
opening match and some awesome videos that made me miss being at
Wrestlemania. The six man is awesome and worth seeing, though it’s not
quite as good as the Elimination Chamber match. Shield really could have
gone on for a long time, but I can see why the were split. Imagine what
happens when one of them needs help in a few years and you hear that
music hit. Really good show.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new book of on
the History of ECW Pay Per Views at Amazon for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B00LWSOTGK

And check out my Amazon author page with wrestling books for under $4 at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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